

INFORMATION BULLETIN

Contract 2021-004T

November 2023

GUNN STREET ROAD RECONSTRUCTION

Start Date: Ongoing End Date: August 2024 *Timeline is subject to change.

The City of Barrie Contract 2021-004T for the Reconstruction of Gunn Street is being performed by Mar-King Construction Company Ltd. Phase-I (one) was completed in the fall of 2022, Phase-II (two) between Davidson Street. and St. Vincent Street is now completed. We would like to provide the residents affected by the construction activities with an update on the progress of the project.

CONSTRUCTION PHOTOS







WORK COMPLETED IN 2023

During the 2023 construction season, the City's contractor has:

- Replaced road and infrastructure on Gunn Street between Davidson Street and St. Vincent Street
- Infrastructure replacement work included road reconstruction, watermain replacement, sanitary sewer replacement, storm sewer replacement, new curb and sidewalk, and streetlight replacement.



INFORMATION BULLETIN

Contract 2021-004T

November 2023

PRIOR TO WINTER

The following restoration works have been completed:

- The road has been paved with base course asphalt;
- New curb and sidewalk has been poured;
- The driveways have been restored with asphalt;
- Any disturbed grass has been restored with sod; and,
- New light standards are installed and will be energized in the future. (The contractor will remove the old lights from the existing hydro poles once energized).

If you have concerns with the condition of the restorations, please see contacts below.

WHAT TO EXPECT IN 2024

We are anticipating construction during the 2024 season to begin in the late spring of 2024 (estimating May, weather pending). An information bulletin will be issued next spring when the construction start date is anticipated.

Construction in 2024 will include works on Gunn Street between Peel Street and St. Vincent Street. The work will focus on addressing any defects and paving surface asphalt.

The project team would like to thank all of the residents for their support and cooperation we have experienced throughout the duration of this project. We understand this work is intrusive to your daily lives and we are very appreciative of your understanding and patience throughout the project.

MORE INFORMATION

If you have any questions, or comments regarding this construction project, please contact:

or

Craig Thompson, P. Eng
Engineering Contract Administrator
705-739-4220 ext. 4887
craig.thompson@barrie.ca

Cameron McIlwee
Engineering Inspector
705-796-5273
cameron.mcilwee@barrie.ca

Project and general information can be found at **Barrie.ca/Roadwork** or by contacting Service Barrie, **(705) 726-4242**.